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Dear Governor Haley,

Thank you for taking legal action to protect our borders and protect our Constitution. The 
executive amnesty proclaimed by President Obama represents an unprecedented power grab by 
the administration and a threat to the separation of powers that has served this nation so well.

Unrestrained immigration places a tremendous burden on this country and its citizens. It strains 
our infrastructure, our environment, and our educational and medical institutions. The failure of 
the federal government to enforce immigration laws has caused harm at the state and local 
level.

Our nation and its immigration policy have been and continue to be generous, but we do not 
have unlimited resources. We must assert control over whom we invite into our home.

I wish you success in this endeavor and, again, thank you for taking this legal action to prevent 
amnesty by executive fiat.

I would also like to add that even though you did not vote for this that you can also find a way to 
solve the problem of immigration and the ever growing problem of overpopulation.

Sincerely,
Solon Hinson


